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Research Updates 
Murry, A. T., Marchand, T., Wang, E., & Voth, D. (2022). The Five-Factor Model of Indigenous Studies: A 
Quantitative Content Analysis of Postsecondary Indigenous Studies Websites in Canada, the United 
States, Australia, and New Zealand. Journal of American Indian Education, 61(1), 50-84. 
10.1353/jaie.2022.0001 
 

 
Upcoming Events 
How to Get Into Grad School (GPPP collaboration) 
Host: GPPP, PSYCHS 

When: Friday October 28, 2022 from 4-5:30pm 

Where: Zoom 

When: All students 

Are you interested in going into a graduate program after your degree? Join us for an information 
session on how to prepare and apply for graduate school! Current graduate students in psychology with 
walk us through their experiences of applying to grad school and share tips to help you prepare for the 

process. Come join us on October 28th from 4 pm ⁠— 5:30 pm via Zoom and bring any questions you 
have! If you are interested in attending, please fill out this registration form.  
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfqpVy-VmjcEbr6IX2HSK-
k_iVRLjmvgKPlEFLz5YNLgmoPoQ/viewform?usp=sf_link 
 
 
The Social, Personality, and Social Development (SPSD) Psychology Research Group Weekly Meeting 
When: Every Monday from 3-4:30 PM 
Where: AD247 
Who: Everyone is welcome! 
The Social, Personality, and Social Development (SPSD) Psychology Research Group gathers every 
Monday from 3:00 pm – 4:30 pm in AD247. We discuss and learn about research being conducted by 
faculty, students, and affiliates of the University of Calgary. 
 
Next week (October 31st, 2022) we will hear from Alison Grigg who is completing a directed research 
project with Dr. Susan Boon. Additionally, Sujeev Chohan from Dr. Andrew Szeto's lab will share their 
research in a 3-minute thesis style format.  
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfqpVy-VmjcEbr6IX2HSK-k_iVRLjmvgKPlEFLz5YNLgmoPoQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfqpVy-VmjcEbr6IX2HSK-k_iVRLjmvgKPlEFLz5YNLgmoPoQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


Volunteer & Job Positions 
The Enhance Lab Volunteer Opportunities  
The Enhance Lab is looking for multiple volunteers to help with several different research projects over 
the current academic year. Volunteers would work collaboratively with lab members to help with data 
extraction (coding data from multiple sources) in one o r more ongoing research projects. Interested 
students will receive instruction on data extraction procedures from senior lab members but would 
ideally have some previous experience in basic statistics, literature searching and/or data extraction. The 
time commitment would be dependent on your availability but would ideally be approximately 5 hours 
per week. For more information on our lab’s research please visit our website at 
https://www.enhancekidshealth.com/. If you are interested in volunteering please email 
enhancelab@ucalgary.ca for more information. 

Faculty Positions 
Tenure track position in Social Psychology-North Central College 
North Central College is hiring for a full-time tenure track position in Social Psychology or a related area 
to begin in August 2023. We are expanding our job search and extending the deadline to November 1st! 
We received many excellent applications, but we want to further encourage junior candidates (ABD, 
post-doc, visiting and assistant) to apply. The contract is for 9.5 months with a 3-2 teaching load. North 
Central is located in the historic residential district of Naperville, IL, just 30 miles west of Chicago, and a 
quick walk to the train station. Our department is known for its collaborative, supportive environment 
for both students and faculty! For more information, please go to 
https://www.northcentralcollege.edu/academic-affairs/prospective-and-incoming-faculty. 

 
TENURE-TRACK POSITION IN CLINICAL FORENSIC PSYCHOLOGY  
The Department of Psychology at Simon Fraser University (SFU) invites applications for a full-time 
tenure-track faculty position at the rank of Assistant Professor in Clinical-Forensic Psychology to begin as 
early as July 15, 2023.  
Qualifications:  
The successful candidate will contribute to the university and community through a combination of 
research; teaching, training, and supervision of undergraduate and graduate students; and 
administration and service. We especially value prior experience and expertise teaching and mentoring 
BIPOC and other minoritized students.  
The successful candidate will have a doctoral degree in Psychololgy at the time of appointment or 
shortly thereafter with substantive research and clinical experience and interest in the field of Clinical 
Forensic Psychology. Preference will be given to candidates with a clearly demonstrated potential to 
contribute in each of the activities above, and in particular those whose research is strongly 
complementary to that of our current faculty – for example, research on topics such as management of 
risk for serious and violent crime or evaluation of legal competency in youth. Research interests of 
current Law and Forensic faculty can be found at https://www.sfu.ca/psychology/about/areas-of-
study/law---forensic-psychology.html  
As a member of the Department’s graduate program in Clinical Psychology, which is accredited by the 
Canadian Psychological Association, the successful candidate will also contribute more generally to 
teaching and supervision of clinical trainees. Accordingly, the successful candidate will be eligible for 
registration with the College of Psychologists of British Columbia, initiate the registration process within 
the first 12 months of hire, and maintain registration throughout their employment. Preference will be 
given to applicants who completed a graduate training program accredited by the Canadian or American 
Psychological Associations.  
About SFU and Metro Vancouver:  

https://www.northcentralcollege.edu/academic-affairs/prospective-and-incoming-faculty


Simon Fraser University (SFU) is consistently ranked among the top comprehensive universities in 
Canada. Located on the unceded and unsurrendered territories of the Coast Salish peoples, SFU offers 
classes on three urban campuses across metro Vancouver. The Department of Psychology at SFU has a 
positive, collegial atmosphere and is strongly supportive of faculty members’ strengths, interests, and 
career progress. More information about the department and the university can be found on our 
website at http://www.sfu.ca/psychology.  
Nestled between the coastal mountains and the ocean, Vancouver is a beautiful, clean, safe, and 
multicultural city. It is consistently voted one of the world’s best cities to live and work. SFU recognizes 
Vancouver is located on the traditional and unceded territories of the Coast Salish peoples and works 
toward reconciliation through dialogue and decolonization.  
Commitment to Equity, Diversity and Inclusion:  
SFU is an institution whose strength is based on our shared commitments to diversity, equity, and 
inclusion. Diversity is an underlying principle of our Strategic Vision, which pledges SFU to “foster a 
culture of inclusion and mutual respect, celebrating the diversity reflected among its students, faculty, 
staff, and our community.” SFU is committed to ensuring that no individual is denied access to 
employment opportunities for reasons unrelated to ability or qualifications. Consistent with this 
principle, SFU will advance the interests of underrepresented members of the work force, specifically 
Indigenous peoples, persons with disabilities, racialized persons, and women; embrace gender and 
sexual diversity; ensure that equal opportunity is afforded to all who seek employment at the University; 
and treat all employees equitably. 
The Department of Psychology at SFU is committed to ethical practice, equity, social justice and 
diversity. For example, our Indigenous Reconciliation Committee (IRC) aims to support respectful, 
equitable, and reciprocal relations between Indigenous Peoples and Settler (non-Indigenous) Peoples. 
Details about the IRC’s mission statement and accountability reports are available here. Looking 
forward, our department is committed to overcoming long-term systemic problems that have kept 
underrepresented scholars out of traditional academic positions.  
How to Apply:  
Application materials should be submitted electronically, via email to psycclin@sfu.ca. Please provide a 
cover letter; curriculum vitae; research and teaching statements/dossiers; and a statement of 
commitment to the principles of equity, diversity, and inclusion. Also, please request three confidential 
letters of reference to be submitted separately by referees.  
Applications will be reviewed as they are received until the position is filled, with priority given to 
completed applications received prior to December 6, 2022.  
This is a junior faculty position. All qualified candidates are encouraged to apply; however, Canadian 
citizens and permanent residents will be given priority. SFU is an equity employer and strongly 
encourages applications from all qualified individuals including women, Indigenous Peoples, visible 
minorities, people of all sexual orientations and gender identities, persons with disabilities, and others 
who may contribute to the further diversification of the university.  
This position is subject to availability of funding.  
Inquiries should be directed to:  
Dr. Stephen Hart Dr. Deb Connolly  
Chair, Search Committee Chair, Department of Psychology  
Simon Fraser University Simon Fraser University  
stephen_hart@sfu.ca debc@sfu.ca  
 
 
 
 



TENURE-TRACK POSITION IN LAW AND FORENSIC PSYCHOLOGY  
The Department of Psychology at Simon Fraser University (SFU) invites applications for a full-time 
tenure-track faculty position at the rank of Assistant Professor in Law and Forensic Psychology to begin 
as early as July 15, 2023. SFU has two law and forensic streams: an experimental law-forensic program 
and a clinical forensic program. This position is specifically for our experimental law-forensic program.  
Qualifications  
The successful candidate will have a doctoral degree in Psychology at the time of appointment or shortly 
thereafter and will be expected to contribute to the university and community through a combination of 
research; teaching, training, and supervision of undergraduate and graduate students; and 
administration and service. We especially value prior experience and expertise teaching and mentoring 
BIPOC and other minoritized students. Preference will be given to candidates with a clearly 
demonstrated potential to contribute in each of these ways.  
The area of research specialization within law and forensic psychology is open. However, we seek 
applications from scholars who study the application of basic psychological processes to legal issues. We 
are interested in applications from scholars whose research complements that of our current faculty, 
while providing additional breadth and innovation. Research interests of current Law and Forensic 
faculty can be found at https://www.sfu.ca/psychology/about/areas-of-study/law---forensic-
psychology.html.  
About SFU and Metro Vancouver  
Simon Fraser University (SFU) is consistently ranked among the top comprehensive universities in 
Canada. Located on the unceded and unsurrendered territories of the Coast Salish peoples, SFU offers 
classes on three urban campuses across metro Vancouver. The Department of Psychology at SFU has a 
positive, collegial atmosphere and is strongly supportive of faculty members’ strengths, interests, and 
career progress. More information about the department and the university can be found on our 
website at http://www.sfu.ca/psychology.  
Nestled between the coastal mountains and the ocean, Vancouver is a beautiful, clean, safe, and 
multicultural city. It is consistently voted one of the world’s best cities to live and work. SFU recognizes 
Vancouver is located on the traditional and unceded territories of the Coast Salish peoples and works 
toward reconciliation through dialogue and decolonization.  
Commitment to Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion  
SFU is an institution whose strength is based on our shared commitments to diversity, equity, and 
inclusion. Diversity is an underlying principle of our Strategic Vision, which pledges SFU to “foster a 
culture of inclusion and mutual respect, celebrating the diversity reflected among its students, faculty, 
staff, and our community.” SFU is committed to ensuring that no individual is denied access to 
employment opportunities for reasons unrelated to ability or qualifications. Consistent with this 
principle, SFU will advance the interests of underrepresented members of the work force, specifically 
Indigenous peoples, persons with disabilities, racialized persons, and women; embrace gender and 
sexual diversity; ensure that equal opportunity is afforded to all who seek employment at the University; 
and treat all employees equitably.  
The Department of Psychology at SFU is committed to ethical practice, equity, social justice and 
diversity. For example, our Indigenous Reconciliation Committee (IRC) aims to support respectful, 
equitable, and reciprocal relations between Indigenous Peoples and Settler (non-Indigenous) Peoples. 
Details about the IRC’s mission statement and accountability reports are available here. Looking 
forward, our department is committed to overcoming long-term systemic problems that have kept 
underrepresented scholars out of traditional academic positions.  
How to Apply 
Application materials should be submitted electronically, via email to psyclaw@sfu.ca. Please provide a 
cover letter; curriculum vitae; research and teaching statements/dossiers; and a statement of 



commitment to the principles of equity, diversity, and inclusion. Also, please request three confidential 
letters of reference to be submitted separately by referees.  
Applications will be reviewed as they are received until the position is filled, with priority given to 
completed applications received prior to December 6, 2022.  
This is a junior faculty position. Only those eligible to be appointed or promoted to the rank will be 
considered. The position is subject to availability of funding. All qualified candidates are encouraged to 
apply; however, Canadian citizens and permanent residents will be given priority. SFU is an equity 
employer and strongly encourages applications from all qualified individuals including women, 
Indigenous Peoples, visible minorities, people of all sexual orientations and gender identities, persons 
with disabilities, and others who may contribute to the further diversification of the university.  
This position is subject to availability of funding.  
Inquiries should be directed to:  
Dr. Ryan Fitzgerald Dr. Deb Connolly  
Chair, Search Committee Chair, Department of Psychology  
Simon Fraser University Simon Fraser University  
rjfitzge@sfu.ca debc@sfu.ca  
We acknowledge the xwməθkwəyə̓m (Musqueam), Sḵwxw̱ ú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish), səli̓lw̓ətaʔɬ 
(Tsleil-Waututh), q̓ícə̓ y ̓(Katzie), kwikwəƛ̓əm (Kwikwetlem), Qayqayt, Kwantlen, Semiahmoo and 
Tsawwassen peoples on whose traditional, unceded territories our three campuses stand.  
Under the authority of the University Act personal information that is required by the University as part 
of academic appointment competitions will be collected. For further details see: 
http://www.sfu.ca/vpacademic/Faculty_Openings/Collection_Notice.html. 
 
TENURE-TRACK POSITION IN DEVELOPMENTAL PSYCHOLOGY  
The Department of Psychology in the Faculty of Arts and Social Sciences at Simon Fraser University (SFU) 
invites applications for one full-time tenure-track faculty position at the rank of Assistant Professor in 
Developmental Psychology starting as early as July 15, 2023.  
Qualifications  
Applicants must have completed a Ph.D. with a focus on developmental psychology by the time of 
appointment or shortly thereafter. We encourage applications from scholars with a commitment to 
excellence in teaching and research who will contribute to and complement existing strengths in our 
Developmental stream. Research interests of current developmental faculty can be found at 
https://www.sfu.ca/psychology/about/areas-of-study/developmental-psychology.html. We especially 
value prior experience and expertise teaching and mentoring BIPOC and other minoritized students.  
The successful candidate will be expected to participate in graduate training and departmental activities 
and service, and to fill undergraduate and graduate teaching needs in developmental psychology. The 
candidate will be a member of the developmental psychology faculty within the Department of 
Psychology.  
About SFU and Metro Vancouver:  
Simon Fraser University (SFU) is consistently ranked among the top comprehensive universities in 
Canada. Located on the unceded and unsurrendered territories of the Coast Salish peoples, SFU offers 
classes on three urban campuses across metro Vancouver. The Department of Psychology at SFU has a 
positive, collegial atmosphere and is strongly supportive of faculty members’ strengths, interests, and 
career progress. More information about the department and the university can be found on our 
website at http://www.sfu.ca/psychology.  
Nestled between the coastal mountains and the ocean, Vancouver is a beautiful, clean, safe, and 
multicultural city. It is consistently voted one of the world’s best cities to live and work. SFU recognizes 

http://www.sfu.ca/vpacademic/Faculty_Openings/Collection_Notice.html


Vancouver is located on the traditional and unceded territories of the Coast Salish peoples and works 
toward reconciliation through dialogue and decolonization.  
Commitment to Equity, Diversity and Inclusion:  
SFU is an institution whose strength is based on our shared commitments to diversity, equity, and 
inclusion. Diversity is an underlying principle of our Strategic Vision, which pledges SFU to “foster a 
culture of inclusion and mutual respect, celebrating the diversity reflected among its students, faculty, 
staff, and our community.” SFU is committed to ensuring that no individual is denied access to 
employment opportunities for reasons unrelated to ability or qualifications. Consistent with this 
principle, SFU will advance the interests of underrepresented members of the work force, specifically 
Indigenous peoples, persons with disabilities, racialized persons, and women; embrace gender and 
sexual diversity; ensure that equal opportunity is afforded to all who seek employment at the University; 
and treat all employees equitably. 
The Department of Psychology at SFU is committed to ethical practice, equity, social justice and 
diversity. For example, our Indigenous Reconciliation Committee (IRC) aims to support respectful, 
equitable, and reciprocal relations between Indigenous Peoples and Settler (non-Indigenous) Peoples. 
Details about the IRC’s mission statement and accountability reports are available here. Looking 
forward, our department is committed to overcoming long-term systemic problems that have kept 
underrepresented scholars out of traditional academic positions.  
How to Apply:  
Application materials should be submitted electronically, via email to psycdev@sfu.ca. Please provide a 
cover letter; curriculum vitae; research and teaching statements/dossiers; and a statement of 
commitment to the principles of equity, diversity, and inclusion. Also, please request three confidential 
letters of reference to be submitted separately by referees.  
Applications will be reviewed as they are received until the position is filled, with priority given to 
completed applications received prior to December 6, 2022.  
This is a junior faculty position. All qualified candidates are encouraged to apply; however, Canadian 
citizens and permanent residents will be given priority. SFU is an equity employer and strongly 
encourages applications from all qualified individuals including women, Indigenous Peoples, visible 
minorities, people of all sexual orientations and gender identities, persons with disabilities, and others 
who may contribute to the further diversification of the university.  
This position is subject to availability of funding.  
Inquiries should be directed to:  
Dr. Deb Connolly Dr. Tanya Broesch  
Chair, Department of Psychology Chair of Hiring Committee  
Simon Fraser University Simon Fraser University  
debc@sfu.ca tanya_broesch@sfu.ca  
Under the authority of the University Act personal information that is required by the University as 
part of academic appointment competitions will be collected. For further details see: 
http://www.sfu.ca/vpacademic/faculty_openings/collection_notice.html  
We acknowledge the xwməθkwəyə̓m (Musqueam), Sḵwxw̱ ú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish), səlilw̓ ətaʔɬ 
(Tsleil-Waututh), q̓ícə ̓y ̓(Katzie), kwikwəƛə̓m (Kwikwetlem), Qayqayt, Kwantlen, Semiahmoo and 
Tsawwassen peoples on whose traditional, unceded territories our three campuses stand. 

 

 
 
 



Graduate Program Opportunity 
University of Southern Mississippi Counseling Psychology Doctoral Program 
The decision to apply to a graduate program is an important one and we hope you will consider The 
University of Southern Mississippi and the Counseling Psychology doctoral program. There are several 
reasons why our graduate program is considered one of the best in the country. We offer high quality 
training in evidence-based approaches to psychotherapy. Most of our faculty adhere to a cognitive-
behavioral framework and provide supervision to students engaged in counseling services throughout 
their doctoral training. We maintain an in-house training clinic which works to provide students access 
to both university clients and clients from the Hattiesburg community. We also maintain several 
connections with community agencies which provide clinical training opportunities for our students. 
Many of these are associated with a graduate assistantship. Graduate assistantships are offered to most 
students throughout their time on campus. These include a monthly stipend and tuition waiver and 
involve assisting with teaching, research, and clinical work. Mentoring occurs every week in the form of 
research team meetings, clinical supervision and very regular contact with your instructors. We create 
an active learning environment where students are engaged in their educational pursuits both inside 
and outside of the classroom. Coursework is rigorous, of course, but is provided by instructors who are 
experts in their fields. Because the program is housed within the USM School of Psychology, you will be 
exposed to social psychologists, cognitive psychologists, etc. who will provide instruction in these core 
areas of psychology and are often involved in research and other graduate training activities. 
Our pre-doctoral internship placement rate is generally higher than the national average 
with most students being placed at one of the top ranked sites. 
We encourage you to become familiar with our program (www.usm.edu/graduate-
programs/psychologycounseling), the University of Southern Mississippi (www.usm.edu). The website 
contains more specific information about the application process as well as a variety of new videos to 
orient people to our program. You may also be interested to know that our Counseling Psychology 
master’s program is closely aligned with our doctoral program and a good first step toward a doctoral 
degree. Students not invited for an interview with the doctoral program, are strongly encouraged to 
apply for the MS program (application deadline is March 1). Several of our current doctoral students 
successfully completed the Master’s program, making them competitive applicants for our doctoral 
program. We hope that you also consider this a good option. 
All Counseling Psychology doctoral program application materials are due December 1. Completed 
applications include an online application, personal statement, writing sample, CV, 3 letters of 
recommendation, and official transcripts. High quality applications include a well-crafted personal 
statement that conforms to the instructions and provides evidence of an applicant’s “fit” with our 
program. Please be aware that in order for your application to receive a full review, we will need to 
receive a completed application no later than 12/1/22. Please contact me (Dr. Emily Yowell, 
emily.yowell@usm.edu) directly with 
questions about the application process or about the program at USM. 
We will look forward to your application. 
Sincerely, 
Emily Bullock Yowell, Ph.D. 
Professor 
School of Psychology; University of Southern Mississippi 
Emily.Yowell@usm.edu 
 
 
 

http://www.usm.edu/graduate-programs/psychologycounseling
http://www.usm.edu/graduate-programs/psychologycounseling
mailto:Emily.Yowell@usm.edu


 
 

 
 
The Graduate Pan Psychology Partnership (GPPP) club is kicking off our annual Mentorship Program! As 
an Undergraduate student in Psychology, match with a Graduate student in your desired program for 
tips on how to get into grad school and general guidance within the program. As a Graduate student in 
Psychology, match with an Undergraduate student to provide knowledge and expertise to an 
Undergraduate student. Sign up here to provide some information so we can match you with a student 
that fits your similar interests! https://survey.ucalgary.ca/jfe/form/SV_8HflknPEpL10kuO 

https://survey.ucalgary.ca/jfe/form/SV_8HflknPEpL10kuO


 
 



 
Submissions to the Monday Memo 
Please submit your upcoming events, open positions, announcements, congratulations and more for the 
Monday Memo through this link: https://survey.ucalgary.ca/jfe/form/SV_77Cs2PySToIknwW 
Please submit Fridays by 12pm noon to be included the following Monday.  

https://survey.ucalgary.ca/jfe/form/SV_77Cs2PySToIknwW

